
 
 

  
 
 

Bruce Highway bridge repairs – Mackenzie Creek, Cromarty 

Lane closures and minor travel delays expected 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) would like to advise that works are required to repair 
damage to the Mackenzie Creek bridge, sustained during a truck strike in December 2022.  
 
As a result, northbound lane closures and other traffic impacts are expected on the Bruce Highway at 
Mackenzie Creek (around 3.12km south of Cape Cleveland Road) from:  

Wednesday 4 to Sunday 15 January 2022 
Each day between 7.00am and 5.00pm 

Works include:  
 installation of scaffolding, to ensure a 

safe work area 
 replacement of bridge barriers  
 installation of guardrail to replace 

damaged guardrails.  
 

What to expect: 
 noise from machinery 
 lane closures, speed restrictions and 

other traffic control devices 
 delays of up to five minutes 
 traffic controllers and/or temporary 

signals to assist road users through the 
works 

 vehicle width restrictions (refer below). 
Access to private properties will be unaffected 
by the works.  
 
All work is subject to construction progress and 
weather conditions. In the event of wet 
weather or unforeseen circumstances, these 
works will be rescheduled for the next available day shift. 
 
Road users are asked to drive carefully through the work area, follow the direction of traffic controllers and 
adhere to reduced speed limits. TMR thanks you for your patience and understanding during these important 
works. Should you have any questions or wish to discuss the works in further detail, please contact TMR's 
Customer and Stakeholder Management team using the details below. 
 

Heavy vehicle width restrictions 
Vehicles over 3.5 metres wide are asked not to travel through the work area between 7.00am and 5.00pm, 
due to the presence of workers and equipment. Oversize vehicles who must travel at this time are asked 
to provide two (2) hours advanced notice, by calling Les Figg on 0467 711 587. 

 
For more information about the Department of Transport and Main Roads' projects: 

Phone: 1800 625 648  Email: engagement.northern@tmr.qld.gov.au 

Website: www.tmr.qld.gov.au/Projects  QLDTraffic: https://qldtraffic.qld.gov.au/index.html 

* Free call from anywhere in Australia. Call charges apply for calls from mobile phones and payphones. 
Check with your service provider for call costs

The Mackenzie Creek bridge (on the Bruce Highway at Cromarty) 
sustained damage during a bridge strike in December 2022 and 

will be subject to repair works in January 2023. 


